EUCALYPTUS GROVE PAGE 1 OF 1



ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

November 19, 2014

ANNUAL MEETING SCHEDULED

The Annual Membership Meeting is scheduled for January 8, 2015, at 6PM, at the Goleta Valley Community Center (5679 Hollister Ave., Goleta). Enclosed is your formal notice and proxy. Please mark your calendar and plan to attend. At the Meeting, there will be an election for 2 positions on the Board (currently occupied by Cathy Leyva and Joe Mora). The term is 2-year each. If you are interested in serving on the Board, please have someone nominate you or you may nominate yourself.

EVEN IF YOU PLAN TO ATTEND, PLEASE COMPLETE THE ATTACHED FORM AND RETURN IT IN THE PROVIDED SELF-ADDRESSED-STAMPED ENVELOPE.

Thank you in advance for your proxy.

2015 BUDGET SENT; MONTHLY FEES TO REDUCE BY \$10

Earlier in the month, all owners were sent a copy of the 2015 Budget with "projected" year-end figures. In early January, another copy will be sent with "actual" year-end numbers. As you may remember, the Budget calls for a reduction in the monthly fees by \$10. In other words, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015, the monthly fees will be:

\$370.00

If you are on the auto pay, your account will be adjusted automatically. If you would like to sign up for this free service, please call the number below.

CHRISTMAS BONUS FOR OUR GARDENER SUGGESTED

For the past several years, because of your generosity, our gardener has received a wonderful and generous holiday gift. Well, here we are at that time of the year again. As you know, our gardener, Jose Soto, has been and is a diligent worker. He takes great pride in his work and our landscape reflects it. If you wish, you can give him a token gift, as a way of showing your appreciation. Again, if you would like to send him a gift, this is strictly optional, please make your check payable to "Jose Soto", and put in the Memo Line, "EG Gardener". Please send your check to the Association in the provided envelope. What we'd like to do is to collect the checks and give them to him sometime before Christmas. Thank you again for your generosity and for your consideration.

FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, PLEASE USE THE PROVIDED ENVELOPE TO SEND IN YOUR GIFT TO THE GARDENER.

BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED;

The next monthly Board Meeting is scheduled for **Thursday**, **December 11**, **2014**, at 6PM, at the Meeting Room of Bldg 7610 at our complex.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!!!

Prepared by: BARTLEIN & COMPANY, INC. (805) 569-1121 FAX (805) 682-4341 3944 State Street, Suite 200 Santa Barbara, CA 93105 Email: jamesn@bartlein.com

Bartlein & Company, Inc.